Route 1, Box 39
Kimberly, Idaho 83341
March 15,1971

Dear Francois and Denise:

Thank you so much for your letter, It is always so.good
to hear from you but am sorry that Denise is till recouperatinge.
You both work so very hard and it 1s so difficult to slow down,
This work has a tendency to snowball and get blgger and bigger.
Everyone looks to you for analysis and final decisions and it
is hard to refuse. You both accomplish so much and have done
more for the profession than anyone else. :

We have just returned from another treatment in Salt Lake
where Hvelyn had tests and X-rays and this time the news was not
good. The lung X=-rays show more involvement and we are really
disturbed. We will check with another doctor in Blackfoot this
week and hope that théy are wrong. We have all four had our bad
times this last Vear and hope we will all get some good news
soon.,

I am so interested in the wear patterns you are finding in
‘the Corbiac material. Chcuck Bareis told me that you will be
the gunest speaker at the Urbana meeting and also asked me to come
for a live demonstration if thlimgs work out. Hop=s they do for
I would look forward to s=zeing you then. Bring your long
reindeer antler as I want them to see the master of percussion,
I hope that Norm Holve can arrange to get some movies of you in
action. Will close for now and hope by the time that you get

this letter that you both are in good health and the red tape is

in the waste basket.
Will write more later when,I am not so disturbed.

Best wishes,

Donv
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